
 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - SEPTEMBER 5, 2006 

REQUEST FOR NOISE EXEMPTION 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services and the Senior Manager of Enforcement 
Services recommend that the request for a Noise Exemption be granted. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
N/A 

Purpose 

This report is to provide information related to a request for a long term noise exemption to By-
law 96-2006. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The City of Vaughan passed a new Noise Control By-law (96-2006) in April 2006.  The Noise 
Control By-law delegated authority to grant noise exemptions for construction purposes up to 
eleven days, to the Department Head of Enforcement Services. 
 
In April 2006, McNally/Aecon wrote to the City of Vaughan Engineering Department requesting an 
exemption to the Noise By-law for the Bathurst Collector/Langstaff Trunk Sewer Project.  The 
request was subsequently forwarded to Enforcement Services in June 2006. 
 
The request for exemption to the Noise Control By-law was for a period from October 2006 to 
August 2008 essentially 24 hours per day.  The noise source was described by the Applicant as a 
stationary crane used to excavate the shafts being constructed.  The Applicant further advised 
that the crane would be fitted with a muffling device in order to reduce noise to below 85dba. 
 
As the delegated authority under the Noise Control By-law is only eleven days, the Applicant 
would require a specific amendment to the By-law. 
 
The Applicant’s package has been attached to this report.  The locations of the activity is 
identified in the map included in the applicant’s package. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council. 
 
The necessary resources have been allocated and assigned. 

Conclusion 

This request for a Noise Exemption under the Noise Control By-law, 96-2006, exceeds the 
delegated authority.  A specific by-law amendment would be required to permit this construction 
project to proceed as planned. 

Attachments 

Information package from McNally/Aecon. 

 

 

 

 



 

Report prepared by: 

Tony Thompson      
Senior Manager, Enforcement Services    

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Tony Thompson     Janice Atwood-Petkovski 
Senior Manager, Enforcement Services   Commissioner of Legal & Administrative Services 
 
















